
February 1997

Editors: Ben Zizzi & Casey Cook

Firing Line
Range and clubhouse: 1310 South Clinton 750-4462

Welcome new members:

Devon Cooper, David Epps, Norman Ross, and Robert Smith

Traditionally The February meeting is Key Night. This
year no new keys will be issued to the membership

instead access will be handled electronically.

Dues Must Be Paid By The End Of The February Meeting
Or Your Access Card Will Be Turned Off!

juniors News by Steve Benninghoven
The 1997 season is looking good for the Cherry Creek juniors again this year. Cherry Creek will be
sending between 8 and 11 kids to the Nationals this year. Eight new National Championship
trophies have been placed in the meeting room from the jORC matches. Dan Jordan fired a
799/800 in the open sectional. Several new firearms including a stainless Winchester M-70 with
synthetic stock and the boss system in .300 Win Mag, a S&W Model 422 semi auto pistol, a Ruger
Deluxe 10/22, and a SSeW Model 686 7 shot .357 revolver, will be raffled to help pay expenses
for the juniors. Contact me for more raffle information @ 303-838-5656.

Whats Up for the New Year at the Club?

At this months meeting of the BOD various subjects were discussed dealing with month to month
operations of the club. One subject that was discussed at length was the direction that the club
wants to go, in terms of long range goals. In the following newsletters look for questionnaires that
we would like to have returned with input from our members. Some of the ideas put forth had to
do with expanded club programs and talk of how to expand our membership. Other discussions
had to do with the subject of if we want to expand the tube or expand the shooting range, to
install permanently installed pin shooting equipment. Any suggestions or comments that apply to
the club would be welcomed and are encouraged. Remember that this is your club and we want
to keep it the finest in the front range area.

Personal Protection Classes

Clark Calve held his personal protection classes this last month and they were very well received
by the people attending. There seems as though there is a lot of interest in this type of course.
With all the legislation pending on concealed weapons carry and rising personal crime, this type
of instruction is very important for most people. The board is discussing putting these courses on
a permanent schedule, if the logistics of instructors and a large enough interest is shown.



Tube Class

A reminder to new members. To use the rifle tube you must qualify. Qualification classes are by
appointment. If you would like to qualify for shooting in the rifle tube please contact Howard Glasier
@ 360-6803, classes will be scheduled as needed.

NRA Instructors

We are trying to compile a list of Certified NRA instructors who are members of the club If you hold a
NRA instructor certification and are willing to instruct, please contact me Tom Wallace @ 790-1490.

NRA Number, Membership Numbers and Key Card Numbers

We are trying to update the membership roles, I would like to ask for your help. Please include
your NRA number, and magnetic card number. This will allow us to better serve our members,
once the database is set up. If you have any questions or want to find out the status, please feet
free to call Vern Neidig @ 238-8966 or Casey Cook @ 730-1605

Power Cost Doubles for Range

Electrical power at our facility is billed on a demand meter. This type of billing provides a fixed
electrical power rate up to a predetermined limit. Once this limit is exceeded tor 30 minutes or
more we are billed at a higher rate for the entire year. Well we have rung the bell and exceeded
the demand limit sometime in July of 1995. The club installed high efficiency lighting several years
ago but as we increase our facility usage we use more electricity. Please be conservative when
using the range, use enough light for safety and remember to turn off the fans when leaving.

Maintenance Note

Warren Johnson announced that the first work party of 1997 will be in February. There will not be a
work party in March, due to conflicting match schedules. If you do not wish to work off your bond
please indicate this on your renewal form and your name will no longer appear on this list. Keep
watching the Firing Line where will be posting future work party lists.

February 15th Work Party List

D.C.. Alcantra Jim Bailey Robert Biedenbach

Mark Allison Bruce Baker Raymond Boyer

Dennis Andersen Joseph Balistreni David Brandan

Geralyn Anderson Mike Balogh Bob Bucholz

Steve Andersen Mike Benoit Ron Burgy

James Babb Michael Bergin John Burkholder



CHERRY CREEK GUN CLUB General Meeting
january 10th, 1997 7:30 PM at the club house.
1. The President, Tom Thrush, called the meeting to order at 7:37 PM.

2. The minutes to the last general meeting were approved as published in the newsletter.

3. The treasurer, Bill Haskey, reported $2,741.96 in the checking account and $55,395.58 in the
money market account. Bill said that he has had some problems loading the treasurer's computer
program into his computer but should have the problem resolved this weekend, and would be able to
process memberships then.

4. The secretary reported receiving the U.S. Shooting newspaper and the Colorado State Shooting
Association newsletter which have been posted on the north bulletin board.

5. Tom Thrush reported that long time member Ted Bateman's funeral was today and that the club
sent flowers. Tom spoke of Ted's passing as a loss to the club.

6. Tom Thrush said that the new officers appointments for 1997 would be made at the board meeting
at the end of the month.

7. Tom Thrush read the applications for new membership, the applicants talked of their interest in the
club and in shooting and their sponsors talked of their merits. The applicants were accepted into the
club by unanimous vote. The applicants are: Devin Cooper, David Epps, Norman Ross, and Robert
Smith.

8. Clark Calve said that a personal protection class would be held at the range on Tuesday, January
21st and 28th at 7 PM. Each meeting would be about two hours and will cost $28 per person which
will go to the club. Clark is planning another course when enough interest is shown. Certificates for
taking the class will be issued. Tom Thrush suggested that liability waiver forms be signed prior to the
class.

9. The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM.

Mail in Renewal Form

Please take a moment and think about your work bond. Your name will not appear on the work party list if you check the
box indicating your preference not to work. Your current entry card will be authorized for access in 1997.

Mail to Bill Haskey 6077 South Jamaica Court Englewood CO 80111 Make Checks Payable to Cherry Creek Gun Club.

REGULAR

EMERITUS

ASSOCIATE

JUNIOR

1997 Membership Renewal Form

Name

Dues

$100

$50

$25

$ 10

Workbond Total Amount

$50 $150

$ 50

$25

$ 10

n I DO NOT INTEND TO WORK OFF MY BOND THIS YEAR

Amount

Magnetic Card number

NRA membership # (required)

IF YOU HAVE A LOCKER AND WISH

TO KEEP IT IN 1997 ADD $10.00


